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The second ECTN meeting of teachers of constructivist psychology and psychotherapy took place on 22nd and 23rd October in Coventry, UK.
As learner-teachers, we believe it was an important opportunity for us, a stimulating experience during which we had the chance to talk freely with each other and in great depth, and share educational styles and knowledge. This took place by means of discussions, presentations and practical activities, with colleagues such as Mary Frances, Peter Cummins, Dušan Stojnov, Harry Procter, Joady Brennan, Diane Allen and Sally Robbins. The meeting allowed us to talk to more experienced colleagues, to discover different ways of being a teacher - and, of course, a psychotherapist - and to learn how to be creative without losing exactitude and coherence.
We believe that the contributions of Peter Cummins, Mary Frances, Dušan Stojnov and Joady Brennan emphasized a number of characteristics a constructivist therapist or teacher should have, including respect, humility, humanity, exactitude and flexibility. Of course, they also reflected upon how a teacher can embody the assumptions of PCP, asking questions such as: In which way may our culture influence therapeutic styles? What’s the difference between teaching and training? How can we be constructivist Kellyan co-researchers in training? How did we learn how we do what we do? Should we be above or alongside our students? 
Diane Allen’s “The Ya-ya box” was a stimulating experience, too. We were asked to stick images taken from magazines to a box, in order to represent our constructions about ourselves as researchers. It was interesting to discover and share the narratives which emerged from our boxes. “The Ya-ya box” might be an interesting activity for our students to stimulate their self-reflexivity.
We – as learner-teachers – were asked to present the assumptions, methods and organization of our teacher-training course. We found this a challenge, as it was a new experience for us to contribute actively rather than listen passively at a meeting of this kind.
Lastly, “The PCP Trojan Horse – international collaborations and possibilities” was an effort to understand how to support international contacts and collaborations, in order to keep PCP alive and extend its range of convenience. As the new PCP generation, learner-teachers are an important resource for achieving these goals.
This was the second Teacher Meeting I have attended.
It was an opportunity to further develop my clinical work, and an incentive for self-reflexivity. Consequently, a number of questions arose, such as “What am I doing to be constructivist and become a constructivist teacher?” “Am I a co-researcher with my students when working with my class?” And finally, “What can I do to extend and strengthen a PCP network?” These questions are open at present, and answers currently being developed.
I feel huge responsibility about my training to become a teacher, as I feel that the future of PCP is in our hands: mine – as a learner-teacher – and my students’, too. At the same time, I think I have another responsibility: to form new generations of therapists who pay attention to their patients in an ethical manner. This is my ethical responsibility. The Teacher Meeting added another piece of the jigsaw of this responsibility.
Laura Balzani

I had never taken part in an event like this, and it was a real honour for me to be there and discover that the fate of constructivism is close to the hearts of so many people.

I believe that considering the way in which constructivism can be presented, understood and constructed by students is a crucial step. This is important both for those with less experience, like myself, and for those with much more experience who are always interested in reconstructing their own way of seeing things aggressively.

This experience improved my creativity and increased my aggressiveness, leading me to think of psychotherapy as a real art.

I return home with more responsibility related to the life of constructivism and with the feeling of being part of a well-knit, highly-motivated group.

Federica Sandi
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